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From Our President

FALL WELCOME A LOVELY SUCCESS

Our 2019-2020 season opened in style at the newly remodeled Houston Mill House. 
With fresh new carpet and paint the bright fall day was the perfect setting for our an-
nual newcomer tradition. Over 70 people attended and we had several newcomers join 
the Emory University Woman’s Club, what a great start!

The Membership committee outdid themselves staging the event. Thank you to Dee 
Zesiger, Nancy Smith and Vicki Bedwell for their organization, table decorations and 
coordination of delicious food provided by your EUWC board members. The success 
of the welcome is thanks to their planning over the summer and thoughtful attention 
to invitations. Many thanks to Chavien Shy and the Conference Center staff for their 
role in preparation and assistance in making this a spirited event.

The annual EUWC Yearbook made its debut and is available to all dues paying mem-
bers. Thank you to Susan Neel and her assistant Joanie Edmondson for the task of edit-
ing, updating and printing our beloved yearbook. Dues are $30 and include a copy of 
the yearbook.

And, thanks to Mary Emma McConaughey for her interest in the Amani Center and 
coordination of the September Share the Care.

Look for more information in this newsletter about our upcoming Scrumptious Sat-
urday and the October membership meeting on the 22nd, followed by the Past Presi-
dents’ Luncheon at the Houston Mill House. 

Celebrating 100 years of Connecting Women to 
Emory, the Community, and Each Other since 1919

Visit our website at
euwc.emory.edu 



Year 101 Off To A Rollicking Start 

Our Fall Welcome brought together approximately 70 ladies to enjoy a fabulous 
collection of delicious foods and lots of catching up. Meeting our scholarship and 
fellowship winners was a delight as they are incredibly talented, capable, and com-
passionate women. A special highlight was that six guests became new EUWC mem-
bers. Kathryn Graves from the Rollins School of Public Health, Tia Williams from 
the Center for Women, and Misty Haxton from Development and Alumni Relations 
joined us for lunch. Many thanks to the EUWC Board for the wonderful meal and to 
all who contributed to the success of the event.

WELCOME TO ALL!

The EUWC membership is richer by six new members. In the weeks to come please 
welcome them to EUWC Events.  They are Denise Ritchie, Grace Sanders, Tip Boon-
perm-Weniger, Ginny Robinson, Pslakshmi Rao, and Carolyn Gilbert. 

Are you missing a platter?

A plain white platter and a white bowl for dip were left at the Fall Welcome.  They 
had been used for a vegetable plate.  Dee has them. Let her know so she can return 
them.

Name Badges

If you are in need of a new name badge, please let Lex Gilbert know 
at justforlex@gmail.com

Corresponding Secretary Request

Do you know of a member who is ill? Injured? In need of a little cheering up? Death 
in a member’s family? Please contact me so that I may correspond with her on behalf 
of the membership. Please reach me at thopkin@aol.com or phone or text to 404-
617-5172. Thanks! Teri Hopkin



Emory University Woman’s Club
2019-2020 Schedule

DATE			   EVENT				    LOCATION/TIME	 SPEAKER

October 5		  Scrumptious Saturday @ the home of Lex Gilbert

October 15		  Tuesday Tastings			 

October 22		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Noelle McAfee

October 22		  Past Presidents’ Lunch			  HMH  	12:30-2:00
	
November 12		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Amy Dorrill
	
December 10		  Holiday Brunch			   HMH	 10-12

January 7		  Executive Board Meeting		  HMH	 10-12

January 21		  Tuesday Tastings			 

January 28		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Ginger Smith
			 
February 18		  Tuesday Tastings			 

February 25		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Archana Venkataraman
											           EUWC Grad. Fellow
March 17		  Tuesday Tastings		

March 24		  Membership Meeting 			  9:30-2:30 approx.	 Oxford		

April 18		  Scrumptious Saturday @ the home of Vicki Bedwell

April 21		  Tuesday Tastings

April 28		  Membership Meeting			   HMH	 10-12		  Josh Newton	

May 5			   Spring Luncheon			   HMH	 11-2

May 12 or19		  Executive Board Meeting		  HMH	 10-12

To Be Added		  Anniversary Event 	



SHARE THE CARE
Opportunity!
We have an opening in our Share the Care committee. The summer work of deciding upon 
worthwhile groups and setting up a schedule is already completed, but we could use someone to 
take care of the details during the year. It is a great chance to represent our wonderful organiza-
tion as well as to meet some of the best people in the city of Atlanta who are doing such great 
work. Please let Cheryl Murphy know if you would like to hear more about this or would like to 
be considered for the position.

October Snack in a Backpack—Glenn Memorial Church on the Emory campus provides “Snack 
in a Backpack” during the school year to over 300 children who receive free meals at school 
but are at risk of hunger on the weekends.  They serve children at Hope Elementary, Mary Lin 
Elementary, Barack & Michelle Obama Academy, S.L. Lewis Elementary, and the Global Vil-
lage Project. On Thursday evenings in the Ward Fellowship Hall volunteers gather to pack food, 
coordinate delivery, and manage inventory.

Hostesses

Our hostesses for October are Sharon Gunn and Barbara Froehlich

SCRUMPTIOUS SATURDAY ALMOST HERE

This Saturday, October 5, our first Scrumptious Saturday of the year will be hosted by Lex 
Gilbert at her home in Tucker from 11 to 1.  Remember to bring a dish to share and please bring 
a friend to this popular gathering.  If you did not RSVP by the 1st, but would like to attend, 
please let Lex know. There is still room.



Welcome New members

Denise Ritchie 
2360 St Deville
Atlanta Ga 30345
Denise.martyn.ritchie@gmail.com
404-593-6125
Spouse: Mark

Grace Sanders
27 Mooregate Sq NW 
Atlanta  GA 30327-1539 
ghsanders@comcast.net
404-816-8602     
Spouse: Gene

Paungthip (Tip) Boonperm-Weniger
1737 Crestline Ct
Atlanta
tip@siamlotus.com        
404 624-1089
Spouse: Bruce Weniger

   

Please note contact changes for existing members

New email:  Faye Popper   operalover312@yahoo.com

Was in last years yearbook but not new one

Carol Hawley
3605 Parkmont Court
Norcross GA 30092
carolqhawley@gmail.com

Virginia (Ginny) Robinson
2481 Sunset Dr NE 
Atlanta GA 30345
ugaginny@yahoo.com
404-636-6703

P. S. Lakshmi Rao
1550 Diamond Head Cir
Decatur Ga 30033
pslrao@bellsouth.net
404-634-4982   Cell 404-210-6878
Spouse: Dr P V Rao

Carolyn B Gilbert
1800 Angelique Dr
Decatur Ga 30033
mcbgilbert@att.net
404-636-7268   



Suitcase Project for CASA Fulton County

We have succeeded in finding another showroom willing to supply us suit-
cases for our CASA children.  In fact, they like the idea so much, they wish to 
add to our gift themselves.  The style of the purple suitcase below is available 
to us for $30 each.  It is hard sided, larger than the ones we gave two years 
ago, and has a 3” zipper which allows the suitcase to expand.  The showroom 
will order them for us and warehouse them until late November.  There will 
be an assortment of four colors which will be confirmed at the time we place 
the order.  We will not have a choice of colors.  Jackie Walker will bring a 
sample of the suitcase to our first meeting in October.  Should you think purchasing a suitcase(s) 
would be meaningful for you, please be prepared to pay Jackie by check.

Interest Groups

Friday Morning Book Club, contact Margaret Foust. The next meeting is October 25th. Dicus-
sion will be on Genghis Kahn and the Making of the Modern World.
Thursday Book Club, contact Joanie Edmondson. The next meeting is Thursday, October 3rd. 
Margaret Foust will lead a discussion of Born a Crime by Trevor Noah.
Contract Bridge meets the first and third Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill Recreation 
Center, 340 McConnell Dr. from 10:00 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. Contact Missy Cody or 
Cathy Findley.
Tuesday Tastings meets at neighborhood restaurants on the third Tuesday of the month. Con-
tact Nicole Mills.
Handwork Group (quilting, knitting, beading, etc.)  Meets at 1:30 the third Thursday each 
month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Rd. in Decatur. Contact Barbara Froehlich.
Field Trips contact Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker.
The Amani Women Center, sewing academy whose mission is to promot refugees’ indepen-
dence. Contact Mary Emma McConaughey.

EUWC is now registered with AmazonSmile. This is an easy way to support the club. Just 
designate “Emory University Woman’s Club” as the charity you wish to support. Then .5% of the 
price of eligible items you purchase at https://smile.amazon.com will flow into our bank account.



Officers 2019-2020

President					     Cheryl Murphy
1st Vice Presidents, Membership	 Nancy Smith, Dee Zesiger, Vicki Bedwell
2nd Vice President, Yearbook		  Susan Neel 
3rd Vice President, Newsletter 		  Lex Gilbert
Recording Secretary			   Teri Hopkin
Treasurer					     Barb Froehlich 
Parliamentarian 				    Bette Walton

Chairs of Standing Committees

Achievement Award			   TBA
Anniversary Celebration			   TBA
Archives					     Martha Catherwood, Judy Michna, Carol Penn, 
						      Terry Hurst
Corresponding Secretary			  Teri Hopkin
Egleston Gift Shop				   Kay Nicolaysen
Facebook					     TBA
Fields Trips					     Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki
Finance					     Barb Froehlich, Martha Catherwood, Lex Gilbert, Dee 		
						      Zesiger, Cheryl  Murphy, Bette Walton
Graduate Fellowship			   Bette Walton, Barbara Hund
Hostesses					     Missy Cody
Long Range Planning			   Joanie Edmondson, Rosalie Cooper
Membership Communication		  Martha Catherwood
Memorial Library Fund			   Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn
Oxford Liaison				    Carol Penn
Photography				    Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn
Programs					     Judith Piat
Publicity					     Lex Gilbert
Scholarships					    Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi
Share the Care				    TBA
Spring Luncheon				    Ann Marie Factor
Tuesday Tastings				    Nicole Mills
Webmaster					     Susan Neel



Fall Welcome Photos

Taylor German, Scholarship recipient, Teri Hopkin and 
Alma Owens

Archana Ventkataramen Fellowship recipient with her mother

New member Grace Sanders (center) and guests

Margaret Foust, Liz Joyner and Carol Penn...Three past presidents!



Martha Catherwood, Linda Size and Judy Michna

Mary Bartlett and Bee Nahmias

Pat Laszlo and Missy Cody

New member Carolyn Gilbert and Nicole Mills



EUWC Membership Form 2019– 2020

Name                                                                                                                                                                                         

Address, including PO  Box                                                                                                                                       

Telephone                                                                            

Email                                                                             

Spouse’s Name (if any)                                              

Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes              No           

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)                                                                                                                                  

If you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? 
Yes                 No          

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $30.00 (add $2.00 if you 
want the yearbook mailed)


